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Staff Report 
 

Applicant: 
Government of the Northwest Territories – Department of Infrastructure 

Location: 
Highway #3 - km 124-338.8; 
Highway #4 - km 0-69.2  

Application: 
MV2017X0008 

Date Prepared: 
May 1, 2017 

Meeting Date: 
May 25, 2017 

Subject: 
Name Change to Government of the Northwest Territories – Department of Infrastructure 
(formerly Government of the Northwest Territories – Department of Transportation) 

 
1. Purpose/Report Summary 

The purpose of this Report is to notify the Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board 
(MVLWB/the Board) that the Government of the Northwest Territories – Department of 
Transportation (GNWT-DOT) has changed its name to Government of the Northwest 
Territories – Department of Infrastructure (GNWT-INF). 

 
2. Background 

• April 20, 2017 – Issuance; 

• May 1, 2017 – Notification of name change received; 

• May 25, 2017 – Notification presented to the Board; and  

• April 19, 2022 – Expiration. 
 
3. Discussion 

GNWT-DOT currently holds an authorization for the operation and maintenance of NWT 
Highway #3 (km 124-338.8) and Highway #4 (km 0-69.2). On April 1, 2017, GNWT-DOT 
changed its name to GNWT-INF. On May 1, 2017, notification was provided to the Board. 
 

4. Comments 

Not applicable. 
 

5. Reviewer Comments 

Not applicable.  
 

6. Security 

Not applicable. 
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7. Conclusion 

Board staff conclude that no concerns have been identified by this name change notification.  
 
A draft updated Permit cover page, updated conditions, and a letter are attached for the 
Board consideration. 

 
8. Recommendation 

Board staff recommend the Permit MV2017X0008 issued to GNWT – Department of 
Transportation be updated to GNWT – Department of Infrastructure to reflect the name 
change.  

 
9. Attachments 

• Notice of Name Change Letter 

• Draft Land Use Permit Cover Page 

• Draft Land Use Permit Conditions 

• Draft Letter from the Board   
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

 
Tyree Mullaney 
Regulatory Specialist 

 



MVLWB 
4922 - 48th Street 
7th Floor YK Centre Mall 
P.O Box2130 
X1A2P6 

To Whom It May Concern: 

Government of Gouvernement des 

Northwest Territories Territoires du Nord-Quest 

GLWB 
Alex Moses-Greenland 
Building 
105 Veterans Way 
P.O. Box 2018 
lnuvik, NT XOE OTO 

SLWB 
Boxl 
Fort Good Hope, NT 
XOEOHO 

Via Email 

WLWB 
#1-4905 48th St, 
Yel_lowknife, 
NT X1A3S3 

Government of the Northwest Territories, Department of Infrastructure 

The Government of the Northwest Territories has approved the creation of the Department of 
Infrastructure (INF) effective April 1, 2017. The Department of Infrastructure has been created 
through the amalgamation of the Department of Transportation (DOT) and the Department of 
Public Works and Services (PWS). This change supports the Government of the Northwest 
Territories' fiscal strategy and more efficient and effective delivery of government programs and 
services. 

All Land Use Permits and Water Licences currently owned by the Department of Transportation 
(DOT) and Public Works and Services (PW&S) will now fall under the Department of 
Infrastructure, effective immediately. 

Should you have any questions regarding this please contact Stu Niven@gov.nt.ca or 
Jon Posynick@gov,ntca. 

Sincerely, 

Stu Niven 
Manager, Environmental Affairs 
Department of Infrastructure 

P.O. Box 1320, Yellowknife NT XlA 2L9 www.gov.nt.ca C. P. 1320, Yellowknife NT X1A 2L9 


